June 14, 2011

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:34 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, June 14, 2011.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Denny Richardson and Jeff Anderson.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore were present.  

There were 36 citizens attending.

The minutes from the May 10th meeting were read.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Jeff Anderson seconded, the motion carried. 

Treasurer’s report for May was read.  The ending balance was $88,200.23.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Jeff Anderson seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizens Concerns

Butch Reinhardt asked if the deadline had passed for getting on the list for having the dust control spray applied to roads.  He was told that people had one more day to get on the list.

Greg Bechel-Discuss Reclamation Plan for Non-Metallic Mining

Greg Bechel and three assistants gave a presentation on the proposed mining operations to remove sand from the Richardson quarry.  Briefly, he stated that their goal was to remove the soil and limestone covering the sand, remove the sand and replace some of the limestone and all of the soil.  This should result in a twenty-foot drop from the current elevation.  The sand will be screened to remove rocks and sent out in dump trucks.  He stated that they will eventually be removing up to 300,000 tons per year, maximum.

Several citizens expressed concerns that covered setbacks, hours of operation, truck traffic, decrease in property value, noise, silica dust and blast damage.  Bechel said that there will be a voluntary 75 foot setback, they would work 10 hour days, no weekends or holidays.  He would be hiring local drivers and stresses safety to his drivers.  He said that they were not washing the sand at the quarry, its the washing that results in silica dust.  He stated that he did not believe that the noise or vibrations from blasting would be any more noticeable than they are currently.  He stated that property values should not be affected by the mining operation. 

Greg Bechel said that one benefit to the town would be a reduced price on rock and gravel.

Road Reports

The Board will discuss using the private drive on Holmes Lane as part of the turn around with the landowner, covering the costs of use and cost-sharing gravel.

Paradise Lane and Bear Pen Road received gravel.

The bills were paid.  

The next regular board meeting was set for July12, 2011, 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Road Reports and Appoint Board Member to Plan Commission.

Jeff Anderson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.

Time 9:35 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk
